Whimple News

The Marching for Martha Team see page 11
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PPROVE,

O’DELL PLUMBING & HEATING

Honeysuckle Barn, Strete, Whimple, EXS 2PL
07974 818833

FOR ALL TYPES OF GAS AND OIL HEATING INSTALLATIONS.
BOILER SERVICE, REPAIR & BREAKDOWNS.
BATHROOMS & SHOWERS.
UNVENTED HOT WATER SYSTEMS.
UNDERFLOOR HEATING. RestEn

DustAway Ltd.
All Work and no play, 2
We are here to help d
Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service

Weekly, Fortnightly, Monthly
or One-off Cleans.

®

Moving house, holiday lets,

End of tenancy cleans, spring clean.
We also offer an Ironing service
Fully insured — all materials supplied
Please call
01392 427776 (office)

or 07879 427333 (iris)

www.dustaway-cleaning.co.uk
info@dustaway-cleaning.co.uk



What’s On In Whimple

October 2016

8th Front Row Club film, Victory Hall, 7.00pm for 7.30pm.

11th  WI monthly meeting ‘Needles and Pins (NAPS) Showcase’ led by Delia
Myers, Victory Hall, 7.30pm.

14th Kathryn Roberts and Sean Lakeman, Victory Hall, 7.30pm - see posters for
details.

22nd Whimple and Broadclyst Young Farmers Charity Dung Sale, Thirsty Farmer
from 10.00am.

25th  An Evening with Lis Allen, Victory Hall, details page 36.

26th WI Social lunch at Talaton Inn, 12.00noon.

28th History Society Auction, Victory Hall - see posters for details.
29th Soup ‘n Sarnie, Victory Hall, 12.00noon - 1.30pm.

29th Front Row Club film, Victory Hall, 7.00pm for 7.30pm - Rocky Horror
Evening.

30th Apple Pressing at the Heritage Centre, 11.00am - 3.00pm

November 2016

5th Craft Fair, Victory Hall 1.00 - 4.00pm . Details page 21.

8th WI Monthly Meeting, ‘Seasonal Serendipity’, Harry and Lucy Channon,
Victory Hall 7.30pm.

11th VPA Talk, Victory Hall, Paul Rendell - details page 31.
12th Front Row Club film, Victory Hall, 7.00pm for 7.30pm.
18th WHS Christmas Talk.

19th Hospiscare Coffee Morning, Victory Hall 10.00am -12.00noon, Xmas
cakes/cards/Magpies jewellery/gifts/books.

19th Community Theatre 4All, In Remembrance of a lost Generation, Victory
Hall - details page 19.

26th Soup ‘n Sarnie, Victory Hall, 12.00noon - 1.30pm.
26th WHS Christmas Shop at the Heritage Centre.
29th Sarah Pepper Christmas Flower Demo - details page 12.

December 2016

2nd Over 65’s Christmas Party, Victory Hall, 7.00pm - invite on page 51.
3rd WHS Christmas Shop at the Heritage Centre.

10th History Society Christmas Lunch, 12.00noon

10th Front Row Club film, Victory Hall, 7.00pm for 7.30pm.

13th WI Christmas Party, Victory Hall 7.30pm.



Complete Locksmithing Service

* 24 Hour Emergency Service
* Standard & Computerised Key Cutting
* Duplicate Keys Cut For Any Vehicle
¢ Car Transponder Keys Cut
* 24 Hour Lock Out Service
* Replacement Lock Installations
* Aluminium & Upvc Door Locks
* Master Key Suites

%= Free Security Assessments
%= Locks Supplied & Fitted

MASTER LOCKSMITHS

49 o, &= Safes Opened
fa p%
&3@5 &= Burglar Alarm Installations  agents For Medeco Locks
o] &= CCTV Systems B m— E

01392 411887
FAX 01392 424817

A Wide Range of Security Products ~ +131 Sidwell St. Exeter EX4 6RY
Available For Demonstrations A.... *Unit 1, The Space Place, Alphinbrook Rd. Marsh Barton, Exeter.

BRICKWORK&MASONRY

New build-extend-refurbishmentrenovate
alteration-barns-hardlandscape-repairs

Telephone Mark on
822913 or The Square, Whimple. EX5 2SL
07817097721 Jan and John offer a rf]riendly and relaxed stay
. . at the Jays.
Email - mproberts@live.co.uk Close to Exeter Airport for which transfers
. are available
3 The Signals Colour TV in all bedrooms
Talaton Road Guest Lounge with tea/coffee.
Whimple Several local Pubs and Restaurants

Exeter City and Guilds within easy reach -(pick up service)

EX5 2QL Qualified Bed and{\jt:)llsfr:giﬁ%st menu:
Your friendly, reliable local tradesman Phone: 01404-823614

No job too small. e-mail:jaydiscombe@supanet.com




€ QUIZ NIGHT EVERY OTHER
SUNDAY
Starts at 8.30pm
EVERYONE WELCOME!

The Thirsty Farmer

WHIMPLE, EXETER, DEVON, EX5 2QQ
Telephone: 01404 822287
www . thirstyfarmer.co.uk

TRADITIONAL HOSPITALITY AT ITS BEST

Varied A La Carte Menu
changed daily
alongside traditional
‘Farmers Favourites’

#* Great Selection of fine Wines#

Open all day Friday, Saturday & Sunday

LIVE MUSIC DATES
Sunday 9th October Boys From Melbourne 4.00pm
Friday 28th October Audius Maximus 9.00pm

Sunday 20th November ~ Woodsman Project 4.00pm
Friday 25th November Carnaby Street 9.00pm
Friday 9th December Eventine 9.00pm




the Jack i the Green

Whatever the occasion

Friendly professional service, affordable
bar snacks and local cask ales

Three course ‘Totally Devon’ menu
still only £25 - lunch or dinner

Telephone: 01404 822240
www.jackinthegreen.uk.com

Rockbeare, Near Exeter, Devon EX5 2EE
New sister pub now open:

Why not pay a visit to the Five Bells Inn
at Clyst Hydon

Telephone: 01884 277288
www.fivebells.uk.com
Clyst Hydon, Near Cullompton,
Devon EX15 2NT

the FIVE BELLS &V




Ed the Ed

I am proud to present to you, your very own October/November edition of the
Whimple News. We hope you enjoyed the centre spread of Village Day photos, the
ducks and the Panto Dame racing in the last edition - more examples of what a
great community spirit we have in Whimple.

Continuing that theme, what an excellent menu of events and activities you will see
in this edition’s ‘What’s on in Whimple’ page - music, local drama, the History
Society Auction (worth a visit just to see/hear David Williams!), Christmas Flower
arranging, the Over 65s party and even the Young Farmers Dung Sale (perhaps that
surprise present for a loved one at Xmas!).

With the onset of Autumn, we have now moved onto a picture of the Whimple 5-a-
side Football team, in the famous village calendar; but | am confused by the fact that
there are seven young gentlemen- is this the way you win at 5-a-side, by fielding
seven players all at once? | understand that replays of the August pose are available
but at a price, especially with the cooler weather!

We have lost two of our villagers over the last couple of months - Ken Burrows who
was a long term contributor to this magazine with his excellent detailed reports of all
things meteorological regarding Whimple, and we send our sympathy to Rosemarie;
we also lost Coram Hammett who was Barbara Salter’s partner for some years, and
he was a keen supporter of the gentlemen’s weekly discussion group in the church.
There was no funeral for Coram, but his relatives have asked that a collecting box be
placed in the shop and donations will be passed to the RNLI, a cause close to his
heart. Thank you.

Linda Walker, a long term Whimple News deliverer for the Whiteway Close round,
has decided to hang up her delivery sack, and we would like to thank her for her
years of excellent help.

And from the shop - my quirky customers of the month - a few weeks ago | was
serving a gentleman in all the cycling gear plus the special clip-in shoes they wear,
when he was joined by another six cyclists - apparently one of their number was
celebrating his 50th birthday by cycling from Lands End to John O’Groats ... and had
invited his friends!. They had just cycled up from Plymouth and were on their way to
Bath; not sure | could do that - Talaton is my best this year! Who next to visit the
shop?

If you would like to grace our pages with something that will stimulate and excite
our fellow villagers, then please spin it down the wires to Bob on
bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk, or drop it into the letter box at Dairy Cottage by 8th
November - thanks! Remember that the next edition will our Christmas edition that
will also cover January 2017, so please send us details of any events over that
period.

EdH



Slakery Grocers

Off Licence ml!ilnph‘ gtnrl‘s Ncwsaaents

With colder nights approaching don’t forget that we stock local logs and kindling as
well as firelighters and lots of nibbles for a snuggly night in.

We try to stock a wide range of products for those emergency buys but there is not
room to display everything so many items are stored in drawers and cupboards. Feel
free to ask for items or to ask us if we can source a product for you.

We are blessed in Whimple with orchards and good local cider producers. We stock
two ciders produced in the village by Courtneys (Silly Cow and Prize Bull) and Dave
Rowe (Crafty Cider). We also have a good range of cider from Honiton (Norcotts
Cider) and Crediton (Sandford Orchards). Hopefully Norcotts will be offering a
tasting session of their products in store on Saturday November 12th. Watch out for
posters confirming this.

We are very keen to support local business and to sell local produce so if you are
aware of something we could stock, please let us know.

Post Office

With the temporary closure of Broadclyst and with more business coming in from
Cranbrook, the Post Office has seen some surges in demand. We apologise if you
have experienced delays and long waits.

We only have one Post Office terminal and it doesn’t run particularly fast so it is
difficult to speed things up, although we do try. If you are in the queue and just need
stamps, please ask any other members of staff and they should be able to assist you.
It is likely to start to get busier with the build up to Christmas so if you are in a hurry,
try to avoid busy times such as the 4.00 - 5.00pm postal surge.

We will detail the last dates for posting in the December issue, but if you want to
send things overseas there are last posting dates to mention now:

Surface mail last posting dates vary from 28th September to 17th November
depending on destination.

Airmail last posting dates vary from 3rd Dec to 17th Dec depending on destination.

Details are available in store and are displayed in the shop window. i |
Mark and Jenny 822316 Shop Llo'Elal

WHIMPLE NEWS DELIVERY VACANCY

We are looking for a deliverer to take on the Manley Close round - some 29
houses every two months with this magazine.

If you are able to help, please contact me - thanks!
Ed H 823194




WHIMPLE

Mark, Jenny and Team >

STORES

ALL SERVICES AVAILABLE

Welcomes You

Monday to Friday 7.30am to 6.00pm (final post collection 5.00pm)
Saturday 8.00am to 1.00pm (final post collection 12.00noon)

Sunday 9.00am to 1.00pm

Shop

Post Office

Refreshments

Fresh local bread, milk,
fruit, veg, eggs

Cash withdrawals

Tea selection

General groceries

Banking services

Fresh coffee selection

Stationery & hardware

Bill payment facility

Hot chocolate

Cold drinks
Cakes
Chunk Pies & pasties

Postal services
Euro’s & currency orders

Logs & kindling
Newspapers
Alcohol & tobacco

Regular or one off orders can be made.
Other services..
Pharmacy collections for Pinhoe surgery, Box office for local events,
Otter Rotter tags and bags, Devon Air Ambulance Lottery, Book recycle/swap

The Square, Whimple, Exeter, Devon EX5 2SN
01404 822316

ELLARD
SECURIIT‘YQYI:.TEMS

Your local wireless security system experts

+PORTRAITS “LESS MESS LESS FUSS!”
+BODY BEAUTIFUL « Serving the South West since 1997
+WEDDINGS « SSAIB registered installers
+COMMERCIAL * Bespoke system surveys by engineers

« Installation, servicing and system upgrades

www.suedraycottphotography.co.uk * Only the best quality products used

* A local, friendly service you can trust

suedraycott@rocketmail.com

Home: 822969
Mobile: 07793 388012

“DON’T WAIT TILL IT’S TOO LATE!”

CALL US TODAY ON: 01392 487032
www.ellardsecurity.co.uk




Whimple Victory Hall

Enjoy fresh home-made soups
and delicious hot bacon

or sausage sandwiches

cooked and served by your
friendly Soup'n’Sarnie Team
from 12.00noon to 1.30pm

on Saturday 29th October

and on Saturday 26th November

Juice and Cider is

available i local shops

and post offices!

Use our pres
and botﬂmg set
autumn!
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Marching for Martha

On behalf of Team Marching for Martha, | would like to say a huge thank you to all
of our supporters. We raised over £4300 in sponsorship for the Marie Curie
Snowdon Mountain Challenge 2016. We completed the challenge on Sunday 12th
June in a very respectable time.

Thank you to everyone who purchased the Whimple Wonders Calendars, to those
who came along to 'The Fifty Shades of Whimple' lampshade workshop and for all
of the generous cash donations.

A special thank you to Sue Draycott for her photography skills and to Katie Williams
(Silky Designs) for her fantastic efforts with the calendar design, posters and our
logo.

A huge thank you to all of our calendar models for baring (almost) all and for being
such good sports during the photo shoots.

Finally, an enormous thank you to my team mates for their help and support. Some
of you were unable to take part in the challenge but your help with the fundraising
was invaluable. It was a fantastic team effort.

Susie Plank

Rochelles' Curtains, Blinds and Foam
Phil-kendall@hotmail.co.uk 07525 618286 (Phil)

We come to you for measuring, quoting and fitting
Made to measure Curtains and Blinds  Free measuring service

Wide selection of fabrics In-house making service
Tracks and poles We also make with your own fabric
Fitting service We make covers for foam cushions

**NEW** FOAM cut to size for upholstery/caravans/boats etc. Revive old fumniture.
Upholstery foam/Closed cell foam/Memory foam toppers/Polystyrene bead for bean bags

11



Demonstration Evening
of Fabulous Christmmas Flowers
with Sarah Pepper
in aid of Parkinson’s UK

At Whimple Victory Hall on
Tuesday 29th November 2016
at 7.30pm.

Tickets @ £6.00 per person
Kindly available from
Whimple Stores or Ali Tierney
On sale from October.

Refreshments available and
a Christmas raffle, to include
some of Sarah’s creative
finished decorations.

Sit back, relax and let Sarah show you step by step
just how easy it is to put the sparkle back into your
Christmas decorations. Gorgeous wreaths,
beautiful table sprays, stunning garlands and many
more ideas to create in your home.

For more information please contact:
Ali Tierney on 01404 822724 or email
ali.tiernevi@btinternet.com

12



Gas & QOil boiler repairs JI={3 SECURITY

Safety certificatesfBe . UK LIMITED
Servicing
Installations g

Fire detection and
alarm systems

INSTALLATION, COMMISSIONING
& SERVICING

Maintaining all types of fire alarm systems

| H ™
F I q m e F Ix Domestic, commercial & industrial

A local company providing 18 years of experience
a persondal service Emergency repairs and fault finding
Call Jules Fire certificates

07883 037667 Design and supply complete systems
Schools, lets, small/large properties

Visit us at www.flamefix.co.uk

and read why customers say Contact Chris for a free quote

we're highly recommended 07875 841288
Oftec registered A & info@firesecurityuk.co.uk

Gas safe registered www. firesecurityuk.co. uk

C5229

heated single and double chalets
personal care and attention

h
D IO
U5 O
x ~—/
(now also looking after small animals)

01404 8222)S

stephen@longfieldcattery.co.uk

www.longfieldcattery.co.uk
Longfield ~ Church Road ~ Whimple ~ Exeter ~ EX5 2TF
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The 2016 cricket season has come to an end and what a fantastic season it's been.

It started with the building of the new electronic scoreboard, thanks to Barry and
Derek for the footings and the framework. It was commented on at every game! We
had a new roof put on the pavilion too!

Then the season started and the arrival of our overseas player, Neil Brown. | am sure
many of you met him/heard him. He was fantastic with the youth training on a
Friday night and also performed well on the pitch for the men's team on a Saturday,
| can't add anymore in case he reads this and gets big headed!!

The 1st team finished second in the league, they would have won it if the rain hadn't
intervened on the last game of the season, but still gained promotion. Well done to
Henry and his team. The 2nd team did one better and won the league which was a
fantastic effort only losing one game all season! Well done Jono!

Then August Bank Holiday Monday arrived and it was the annual Whiteway cup
T20 competition, Whimple host this every year but haven't won it for 24 years!!!
This year was different and thanks to a great team performance Whimple final won
it, leading to fantastic scenes of celebration and even a streaker!

Yet again all the youth teams had a fantastic year and Friday night training was not
also great for the kids, boys and girls, but also great for the parents with the BBQ on
the go and the bar open for refreshments. Thanks to Louise Lefebvre for sorting the
BBQ and Paul Jefferson for running the youth teams and all the individual managers.

Special mention has to go to Adrian Witton for all his hard work all year round
preparing pitches and making the ground look fantastic with help from Derek
Richards.

The season finished in spectacular fashion with Stiletto and then Joey the Lips
headlining the band night, a record breaking night for the club! Thanks again to all
the volunteers who made this possible and a special mention to Nick "slippy"
Thornton for organising it all.

The club and all its events are run by volunteers which makes it all that more
remarkable!

It's been great from a club point of view how many people have come up from the
village to support the club and supporting us on Whiteway cup day. It makes a
massive difference. Watch this space for news on the 2017 season!

Oh yeah, one more thing, life member David "Bumble" Lloyd is coming back too.
Thanks again from everyone at the club
Ben Silk

14
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Whimple
Tennis

We have had good tennis weather this Summer, and the court has been well used.

With the Autumn weather soon upon us, the court will sometimes need sweeping
clear of leaves before use. There are two brooms at the court and leaf grabbers/
garden waste bags in the club hut. The regular weekend users do make an effort to
remove the debris from the court - to the leaf pile in the corner by the little old shed
- so that the leaves etc don’t blow back across! Please do contact me on 822025 to
gain access to the equipment in the hut if you need to sweep/clear the court before
use.

Marianne Randall

WHIMPLE HIVE

}\* OFFICE SPACE TO LET
RENTAL £250 PER MONTH + VAT (£58 + VAT PER WEEK)

Individual desks rented monthly flexible terms,

'Hots Desks’ can be rented by the half day, full day, week or month.
Individual workstations can be leased on an annual basis or the whaole
office as one. Super-fast broadband, Wi-Fi, printing, communal
kitchen space, meeting room, presentation facilities.

Flexible booking for flexible working

Please call 01404 821999 for further details or for discussion

Young Farmers

Whimple and Broadclyst Young Farmers will be holding their annual New Members
Evening, Charity Dung Sale and Christmas Bingo in the next few months!

The first event will be our annual Charity Dung Sale at the Thirsty Farmer on Satur-
day 22nd October from 10.00am.

Please keep an eye out for posters around the village for more information or call
Lucy on 07702 871435 or Jess on 07966 664768.

16




posmvesoﬁu tions
rindividual

for Independent Financial Advice on

investments
pensions

mortgages and life assurance

contact Stephen Clare on 01404 823375
web — www.stephenclare.co.uk
email - stephenclare@thinkpositive.co.uk

post - Longfield Whimple EXS5 2TF

Positive Solutions are authorised and regulated by
the Financial Conduct Authority

please note -the value of investments and pensions can fall as well as
rise and you may get back less than you invested

please remember - your home may be repossessed if you cannot keep up
the repayments on any mortgage or other loan secured on it

17



Straightway Head

HOUSE

LUXURY BED & BREAKFAST

Whimple, Exeter, Devon EX5 2QS

01404 822177 / 07894 575975
contact(@straightwayheadhouse.co.uk
www.straightwayheadhouse.co.uk

e

STRAIGHTWAY HEAD HOUSE BED & BREAKFAST

Luxury Country House Bed and Brealgfast Accommodation in a peacg“ul rural setting on
the edge qf the village, with stunning views over Dartmoor

All rooms are en-suite and fumished to a high standard.

Have you got a special birthday or anniversary coming up?
Why not hold your party here and let us do all the hard Workfor]ou?
Cally is a Cordon Bleu trained chgf with many years experience.

Ample Parking / Trans:fers to Exeter Airport

Y0GABHOGR

VINYASA FLOW YOGA

with Kate Hawley

Mondays 10 - 11.30am
Tuesday 7.00 - 8.30pm

Escot Village Hall, Gosford Lane, Ottery St Mary
Price: £6.00 per class or £30.00 for block of 6 classes

Suitable for all ages, abilities, flexibility and gender.
Classes include postures, breathing exercises, meditation
and relaxation.

For more info please contact Kate on 07706215645 or
email yogabhogadevon@hotmail.com
Find us on facebook @yogabhogadevon

Serenity
Bookkeeping
Devon

THE INSTITUTE
OF CERTIFIED
BOOKKEEPERS

Take the hassle out of your business
accounting by using a local bookkeeper

[deal for Small Businesses, Sole
Traders and Partnerships.

End of year accounts prepared
Vat Returns
Self-assessment returns
Day-to-day bookkeeping

Contact Helena: 07916 135850

info@serenitybookkeepingdevon.com
www.serenitybookeepingdevon.com
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Community Theatre 4All

In Remembrance of a lost Generation

Adults £8 Children £4

Talaton Parish Hall performances
Friday 11+ and Saturday 12* November at 7.30pm

Whimple Victory Hall performance
Saturday 19* November at 7.30pm

Doors and Bar for both venues from 7.00pm.
Tickets on sale from Monday 10+ October.

Please note that tickets for Talaton performances are only available from Talaton Village
Shop and that tickets for the Whimple performance are only on sale from Whimple Village
Stores.

A drama told in the words of those who lived through the period,
with additional text by Tom Samson.

Based upon the research of Richard Powell, Nick Pruce, Tom Samson
and The Whimple History Society.

“In Remembrance of a Lost Generation” tells the events of the Great War at a local and
national level, throwing light on the experiences of those who went off to fight and those
who were left behind to work on the land or in the factories. The play draws widely upon
the comic songs and writings of the period. This material, combined with written
accounts of the time from both the ‘Home Front’ and the Trenches, creates a frequently
light hearted look at the events of the time, while ultimately solemnly honouring
Whimple’s, Talaton’s and Escot’s war dead.
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GPL CARPETS

Pleased to meet you ..

Gary Lovering
Supply & Fit Quality Carpets

55 Grove Road Whimple,
Exeter Devon EX52TP

mob 07792197510

www.gplcarpets.co.uk

email
gplcarpets@yahoo.com

® ®
e Slack. $ | TangleMoose
® a-Cirdlo S
® ”'dle ® Gifts for you, for the Kids &
: : fFor your home!
‘ . Hanhdmade in Whimple
: Ceilidhs, Parties : Sl il
‘ ristmas Goodies, Cushions,
: RN : Bags, Aprons, Accessories,
® The band f ® Bunting ¢ More!
o o
§ oIl oocasiods s Commissions welcome.
‘ www.Facebook.Com/tanglemoose
4 07404823083 g | ™ wuuangiemoose.con
® : ®
® sl “k'ma'gm” e.couk ® email Tahya_Hynd@sky.com

|
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News From /
Your Local
WHIMPLE

Pre-School #rsixt

We have had a great start to our new

REMEMBER, if you are a keen gardener

year at pre-school, we currently have 30 S R T e e
children onroll.  Our new children have equipment online at...

settled in really well and we are very www.littlegreensprouts.co.uk/whimple_
pleased to hear that the children who left pre_school_playgroup

preschool in July have also made a very
good transition to Whimple School.

Following the success of last year’s
fundraiser ‘We’re going on a bear hunt”
frail, this year we organised a hunt for
‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’s” food. Over
50 children came along to preschool

on a sunny mid September Saturday
affernoon and made Hungry Caterpillar
hats and then hunted around the village
for his food! Thank you to everyone who
came and supported us. We raised £200
which will be put fowards resources and
activities for the children.

Information...

We have spaces at preschool for children aged 5%9

from 2 ¥ to school age, Eve, i 2
please contact Jo Sibley on 07794 652549 7 Wed«% oup
to find out more about us. . y
There is also a breakfast club available. e o) i,

Please visit our website - H,
www.whimplepreschool.com alf Tetrm,

for more information and to find out what we Octote,. 244,

have been up to! T 28th

R e e L i
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WHIMPLE CHURCH GARDEN FETE 2016
THANK YOU

We have lived in Whimple for a relatively short time and feel extremely lucky to be
here. So much goes on in this village and if you want to take part there are plenty of
opportunities available. Again this year at the Whimple Church Garden Fete held on
Saturday, 11th June, we witnessed what a wonderful community we live in. Our
team of helpers of all ages seemed to have boundless energy and they were so
enthusiastic in making sure that our guests enjoyed the Fete as well as celebrating
the Queen’s 90th Birthday. We had lots of new helpers and more stalls. Like all
events a lot goes into the preparation so it was heart warming to see so many
people come through the gates when the Fete opened - it was amazing, especially
as the weather was unpredictable.

A brass band at a Fete adds to the atmosphere and for this we must thank the
Ottery St Mary Silver Band (Brass Class). There were more musicians than we
anticipated and they were fantastic. It will never be the same if the Whimple Primary
School is not represented and thank you to the wonderful singers and organist and
to Emma Palmer for organising the Choir.

People drifted around the stalls finding bargains along the way. The food and drink
was very popular as always, and lots of shrieks of excitement could be heard as
people became more competitive in trying to win prizes at the amusement stalls.
We were very lucky indeed to have a dry spell when the Fete opened but as we
held our Royal Fancy Dress competition we could see the rain clouds gathering and
our luck ran out when the rain came down as we began the Grand Draw.

There are lots of people to thank beginning with Mike and Avril Ellingham who
hosted the event in their beautiful garden. Then there are the old and new
volunteers who moved furniture and erected gazebos, the experienced and new
stall holders and their helpers for their hard work and for dressing up their stalls and
themselves for the “royal” occasion. We would also like to thank Lester and Helen
Bowker who provided a parking area in the field and to our Car Parking Officer John
Ball who made sure everyone was safe. Also grateful thanks to everyone who made
donations to the Fete. Special THANKS to all our guests who came and supported
us and contributed to the staggering profit of £2,143.50 for St Mary’s Church,
Whimple. We hope you enjoyed yourselves and will come again next year.
Mike and Tamara Snell, Co-ordinators

With my apologies to Mike and Tamara, this article should have appeared in the
last edition. It was submitted in ample time but, in a senior moment, | missed it.

So here it is, somewhat belatedly, with congratulations to them both. Bob

23



Honiton & District Lions Club
> \We Serve

Present

Budleigh Salterton
Male Voice Choir

‘ In Concert

With their Special Guests

Lympstone Military
Wives Choir

At St. Paul's Church, Honiton
Saturday 15th October at 7.30 pm

Tickets £7.00

Available from Fulfords Estate Agency (Honiton)
Telephone number 01404 44744, or at the door

Proceeds to Honiton Lions Charities

24



WHIMPLE TABLE TENNIS CLUB

The Club will be meeting on Tuesday evenings between 7.00pm and 9.00pm,
at the Victory Hall, on the following dates for the remainder of the year.
Aug 9th, Sept 6th, Sept 20th, Oct 4th,
Oct 18th, Nov 1st, Nov 15th, Dec 6th.
Please come along and join in,
All levels are catered for and all equipment will be supplied, the costis £3.00 per evening.
If you have any questions please call me on 07787 544192,
I look forward to meeting you.
Chris Beer

a_holiday by
The sSea....

Puffins Cottage, Sidmouth is situated
in a quiet residential area close to

The Byes and approx 15mins walk from
Town and Seafront.

Cosy and
comfortable,
2 bedrooms,
sleeps 4.

¥

PuffinsCottage

SIDMOUTH, DEVON

For more information
email: jonliz@tiscali.co.uk

or call Liz
01404 822389

rIf you know of anyone who would like...j

J

'HARMAN’S

PLUMBING | HEATING ITILING

Bathroom and wet room installations
Central heating systems
Professional wall and floor tiling
Leaks and repairs
NO CALL-OUT FEE

Free Estimates

Whimple
07743 309 096
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1 F WHIMPLE CHURCH

www.whimplechurch.org

Churches 4 All

Whimple - Talaton
Clyst Hydon - Clyst St Lawrence

Revd Chris writes:

"Thank you to all those who took the time and trouble to read the Statement of
Needs (SON) board at the back of the church and to complete the short
questionnaire provided. We value your contribution. Over the next few months, the
Parochial Church Council (PCC) will be looking at the comments made and wiill
consider whether the SON needs to be amended in light of the views expressed.
We shall report back in due course and before any plans and proposals for our
wonderful church building are considered or drawn up."

A a big thank you to all those who helped with the Church Saturday Morning Coffee
sessions throughout the Summer.

We are also grateful for the support that we receive from our “customers” who
appreciate the opportunity to meet up and make these so happy and successful.

The Mothers” Union meets on the first Wednesday of every month at 2.30pm.
Please contact Margaret on 822257 for more information. The Mother’s Union are
also making a plea for help with Brass Cleaning. If you would be able to help keep
our beautiful church looking its best please contact Margaret.

This year the Impact weekend away will take place over the weekend of 4th to 6th
November. This year we are returning to Bernard’s Acre near Belstone. The
weekend will be packed with great activities, chill-out time with friends as well as
opportunities to hear more about the Christian faith. Please contact Helen Bowker
on 823193 for further information

Our Harvest Service this year was held at the end of September but if you missed
our special Harvest Lunch there are still lots of Harvest events taking place at other
churches in our Mission Community.

Please join us for our Remembrance Service on November 13th at 10.50am when
we remember and give thanks for those who have given their lives for the peace
and freedom we enjoy today.

Our popular Advent Carol service will be on Sunday 27th November at 6.30pm.
We will be joined by the other churches in the Mission Community to celebrate the
beginning of the festive season,

We will also be holding our popular Christmas Activity morning on Saturday 10th
December. Full details of this and our Christmas Services will be circulated later.
Further information about services and events in the life of Whimple Church as well
other interesting articles can be found in The Link magazine. Copies can be
obtained from the back of church, and monthly home delivery can also be
arranged—please contact Dianne Goodwin 823476 for further details.
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It's shoe box time again! Whimple Church is
participating again this year in Operation Christmas
Child - packing up shoe boxes with children’s toys for
needy children. Empty shoeboxes will be available
from the back of the church. These need to be
returned by 11th November so that we can make sure
they get to children in time for Christmas..

We are also taking orders for
the Real Advent Calendar. It includes a 32-page Christmas
story-activity booklet designed to be used every day in
Advent. The booklet has all the traditional nativity

characters and gives more detail about the Christmas story.

The calendar also comes with 24 Fairtrade Belgian chocolates
and a line of the Christmas story behind each of the foiled

ALS TIVIAD]

JOH LD

Stonc Conservation Wi ndOW Cleaner

High reach hot water system
Masonry & Conservation

Specialists

Frames and doors all in

Gutters/Fascias Cleaned

Repairs to Listed and Historic Properties
Traditional Lime Mortar Repointing Excellent references if required
Brick Repairs - Walling
For that personal service ;IIII;IIIIIIII‘IIII{

Sean Harris
Tel: 01392 879824 Mob: 07825 698507 81 49 6 3

Email: info@abacusstoneconservation.co.uk - i
07737 419077 <

Clyst St. George, Near Exeter

Web: www.abacusstoneconservation.co.uk

Collection in memory of George Begent

| would like to thank everyone for their generous donations in memory of George.
The £820 raised went to the Exeter Leukaemia Fund.

Thank you.

Jan Begent
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BARRY SEAFORTH DECORATING SERVICES

Est 1979

PAINTING  WALLPAPERING

SPECIALIST FINISHES MURALS  TILING

COVING CARPENTRY ALTERATIONS

REFERENCES AVAILABLE

Call Barry on 01297 22434

or email

barryseaforth@gmail.com

Award Winning
Bed and Breakfast

A four star farmhouse with
three spacious en-suite bedrooms,
a large garden and ample parking.

Traditional farmhouse breakfasts.
Strete Ralegh Farm,
Whimple, EX5 2PP
822464

e-mail info@streteralegahfarm.co.uk
www.streteraleghfarm.co.uk

Visiting Practice

Day and evening
Appointments by arrangement

QUALIFIED
! \.CHIROPODIST
= BOB SHEEHAN wssch wecra

Registered Member of the British
Chiropody and Podiatry Association

3,Railway Cottages
Whimple
Exeter

01404 822372
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Whimpletons

Plans are well on the way for the next Pantomime in February.
This year | am trying to get in early and ask for some help please.

We are looking for any one who feels that they would be able to help out in
some way back stage , making props, painting and most of all helping with the
costumes.

We would in particular love to hear from anyone who has imagination and
creativity when it comes to deciding what costumes our cast will be wearing.

In the past, the lovely Sue Draycott has taken the lead with a very small team of
helpers, but this year we are letting her out of the sweat shop and unchaining
her from the sewing machine-we are allowing her to have a well deserved break
so that she can enjoy the panto from the other side of the curtains.

So if you would like to step forward or become part of a team of people who
could help put the costumes together please contact me by phone or email as
soon as possible to have a chat. or speak to Sue .

Cathy Bartlett-Horwood

Want to save money?
Join the Club!

{over 450,000 people already have)

v Save money or get back 'Double the Difference’ the CIUb
v Save on phones, broadband and energy!
v Which? Recommended Provider for Broadband

and Honre PhoneiServices To start saving, contact:

v UK's cheapest online shopping

v Up to £200 to help you switch John Aiton
08000 839 450

saiton@utilitywarehouse.org.uk
v Award-winning customer service or visit
www.utilitywarehouse.org.uk/saiton

v CashBack on shopping and petrol

v One simple statement for all your utilities

THE
@C GOl

Heme Fhore Eroodbard Mobie Hecrricity

Tomsand cadiicesapply. The Lkl Warshous ‘Davble hDﬂ"mm Pre d
Broodbard, Mdde and alkad aw gy sesce. G berfisae aly ok d 25ard dbaw. Far il ddalsof iy
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WHIMPLE AND DISTRICT VILLAGE PRODUCE ASSOCIATION

Another year and another Flower and Craft Show, it seems to come round quicker
every year! It was good to see an increase in the number of exhibitors this year. For
the record, we had 52 exhibitors in the Adult Classes and 14 exhibitors in the
Children’s Classes which was a slight increase on 2015. This resulted in a total
number of 508 exhibits which was an increase of 42 on 2015, so that was really
good to see. Once again, the main hall was a mass of colour with all the exhibits in
the vegetable, flower and plant classes that were on display and these were
complemented by the skilful exhibits on display in the billiard room. The Judges
once again were very impressed with the high standard of exhibits in all the classes.

It was good to see an increase in the number of entries in the Children’s Classes
which were of their usual high and very imaginative standard which gave the judges
a hard task selecting the winning exhibits. In the youngest class, Beatrix Giffard won
The Owen Cup for the under fives and Holly Walsh won the Basildon Award for the
five to eight years age group. In the nine to eleven age group it was Jonny Baker
who won The Fletcher Cup. In the final Class for the twelve to fifteen years, The
Children’s Challenge Cup was won by Robbie Palmer. There was the usual excellent
entry for the photography section with numerous outstanding photographs. As in
previous years, the Judges had a difficult task in determining the winners in the ten
classes. The standard seems to get higher every year in this section and once again
there were some amazing entries. The overall winner in this section winning the
Paul Henry G.C. Memorial Cup was Brenda Flood. The Arts and Crafts Classes had
another wonderful display of skills. In this section, we once again had joint winners
of the Len Rose Memorial Cup who were Jenny Sanders and Elisabeth Roberts.
Elisabeth Roberts was also the winner of the Whimple Craft Cup for the best exhibit
in this section.

The flower arranging had another array of excellent and colourful of exhibits and the
judge was very meticulous over her deliberations. In this section the Frances Pratt
Memorial Cup was once again won by Emma Palmer and the Roy Horsburgh
Trophy was won by Rosemary Davies. The Marie Louise Grout Cup for the best
exhibit in the Flower arrangement, which is voted for by everyone who came to see
the Show, was awarded to Peter Cosslett for his exhibit of “Men at Work”. The
Sandfords Cup which is awarded to the gentleman who gains the most points in the
combined Men Only Classes of a floral arrangement and a cake was also won by
Peter Cosslett.

And so to the Homecraft Section which had an amazing display of culinary delights
which gave the judge a difficult task in selecting the best exhibits. Once again there
were cakes and jams galore with the judge wondering just how she was going to get
through all the exhibits! This year, the winner of the Sir Henry Imbert-Terry Cup with
the most points in this section was Jane Tancock. So what next for our culinary
expert - the Great British Bake Off in 20172!!

So we come to all the exhibits in the main hall. The Pot Plant Section had a very
large number of exhibits which made it very difficult to stage all them on the tables.
Fortunately, we somehow managed to get them all on the show tables!
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In this class, the winner of the Briar Shield this year was Sue Parkinson. And finally,
but by no means the least, there was a superb number of exhibits in the flower and
vegetable classes. It was so good to see so many exhibits in all these classes which
gave the judge plenty of work to do!. There were many class winners in this section
but The Slewton Cup for the most points in the vegetable section was won by Colin
Northcott. The runner up in this section winning the Cranny Brook Cup was Mike
Hawkins. In the Flower Classes, the winner of the Win and Bob Shepherd Cup for
the most points in this section was Mike Hawkins and the runner up winning the
President’s Cup was Michael Mallett. However, when the results of both sections
were combined and the points in both sections were added together, we had a new
winner of The Whimple Folk Cup. The winner this year was Mike Hawkins who only
entered the Show for the first time in 2015, so many congratulations to him on
winning this magnificent trophy.

And finally, there was the Whimple Challenge Cup which was the seventh year of
this venture. We retained the theme of a scarecrow hoping for a good number of
exhibits but there were only three this year. The judge decided that best exhibit in
this class, winning the Whimple Challenge Cup was Zena Calverley with Angeline
Rowe taking the runners up cup.

This year we were delighted to have Sherril Olive to give out all the prizes and a full
list of all the trophy winners appears in this edition of the News.

We would like to thank and congratulate all of you who made the effort to enter the
Show for without you there would be no Show! We are also extremely grateful to all
our judges who give up their time to do this difficult task with such quality exhibits.

The Committee would like to express their thanks to everyone who helped us set up
the Hall for the Show and clear up afterwards, it is very much appreciated. It is quite
amazing that at 5.30 we were still in the throws of prize giving but by 6.30pm the
hall had been completely cleared and you would not have known the Show had
taken place! For those of you who were entering for the first time we hope you
enjoyed the experience and we look forward to seeing you at next year’s show. We
hope to publish the details for the photography classes in the next issue of the
News. If there are any ideas that any of you have for the various classes we will be
more than willing to consider them for the 2017 Show. For those who like to look
forward, the 2017 Show will be on Saturday 12th August.

By the time this edition of the News gets out we will have had our next event which
was a talk on Friday 30th September. It was being given by the Devon Gardens
Trust and was an illustrated talk on the work they do on conservation, research and
education about Devon’s rich heritage of designed landscapes. A full report on this
talk will be in the next issue. Following the success of his talk last year on the making
of War Horse, we have invited Paul Rendall back to give us another talk on Friday
11th November. In a complete contrast to the Devon Gardens Trust, Paul’s talk this
time will be entitled “Hairy Hands, Devils and Black Dogs”, which seems the perfect
subject for dark November evening! Judging from the turn out from his talk last year,
it is advised to get there early to make sure you get a seat!

Hopefully we will see a good number of you at one or even both of these talks.

Paul Wilson, Hon. Secretary.
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WHIMPLE FLOWER AND CRAFT SHOW 2016

TROPHY WINNERS
SECTION 1 - Vegetables and Flowers
The Whimple Folk Cup Mike Hawkins
The Slewton Cup Colin Northcott
The Cranny Brook Cup Mike Hawkins
The Win & Bob Shepherd Cup Mike Hawkins
The President’s Cup Michael Mallett
The Novice Cup Not Awarded
SECTION 2 — Pot Plants
The Briar Shield Sue Parkinson
SECTION 3 - Homecraft
The Sir Henry Imbert-Terry Cup Jane Tancock
SECTION 4 — The Village Challenge
The Village Challenge Cup Zena Calverley
Whimple Challenge Runners Up Cup Angeline Rowe
SECTION 5 - Floral Arrangement
The Frances Pratt Memorial Cup Emma Palmer
The Roy Horsburgh Trophy Rosemary Davies
The Marie Louise Grout Cup Peter Cosslett
SECTION 6 — Arts and Crafts
The Len Rose Memorial Cup Jenny Sanders and Elisabeth Roberts
The Whimple Craft Cup Elisabeth Roberts
SECTION 7 - Photography
The Paul Henry GC Memorial Cup Brenda Flood
SECTION 8 — Children under 5
The Owen Cup Beatrix Giffard
SECTION 9 — Children aged 5 to 8
The Basildon Award Holly Walsh
SECTION 10 — Children aged 9 to 12
The Fletcher Cup Jonny Baker
SECTION 11 - Children aged 13 to 17
The Children’s Challenge Cup Robbie Palmer
FLOWER ARRANGING & CAKE (MEN ONLY)
The Sandfords Cup Peter Cosslett
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Our Mystery Photograph

This photo was found between the pages of a book donated to the book stall at the
last church fete. If it is yours please let me know and | will return it.

If, however, the rightful owner does not come forward, it would be good to discover
what it is, and who it belongs to, so they could be re-united with it.

The decor and fashions of the day suggest to me, although | make no claim to be an
expert, that the photo was taken back in the sixties or even earlier.

Nothing in the photo helps place it more precisely. Even under a magnifying glass |
cannot make out the words on the pages pinned to the wall above the fireplace.

So, we are down to working out who this group of young ladies is or, perhaps,
relying on someone managing to recognise a familiar face from long ago.

If you can help, let me know and, perhaps, together we can solve the puzzle of our
mystery photograph.

Bob Scanlan 822262 or bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk
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Force Charity It’s a Knockout Challenge

So folks, this motley crew AKA the 'Wild Things" took part in the FORCE Charity ‘It's
A Knockout’ competition at Topsham Rugby Club on Saturday 3rd September
2016.

This event was in aid of FORCE Cancer Support, which is based in Exeter. For those
of you who may not be aware FORCE is a charity which provides support for
patients, carers, family and pretty much anyone affected by this awful disease.

My sister Elaine is a FORCE volunteer and as such has seen just how much help is
available and how much it is appreciated. This is not only at the centre but at the
outreach centres as well as within the hospital and beyond. This charity totally relies
on charitable donations, the charity shop and fundraising events like this one!!!

As seven of us out of a team of ten, have experienced personally the awful and
scary feelings a cancer diagnosis brings and the effect it has on our family and loved
ones we had hoped to raise some money to help others who are currently going
through treatment and those yet to come! And thanks to some very generous
sponsors our team raised £1,010.00 !! Brilliant, so a big thank you goes to all those
who helped to make that possible.

We really are some of the lucky ones who have "Kicked Cancer's Butt" and we were
very pleased to be able to give something back and take part in what proved to be a
fun, but a wet day out!!!

Thank you from
Claire (Podbury) and The Wild Things—and The Camel
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East Devon Sports Wlassage

Mobile Sports Massage Therapist in Honiton and the surrounding area,

Initial Consultation, assessment and treatment — (approx 45-60mins) - £30.00
Thereafter -30minute treatment — £28

45 minute treatment — £34

60 minute treatment — £40

Full body massage (90 minutes) - £60

Pre Event Massage and Post Event Massages — Please contact me to discuss
Hot Stones massage — 45 minutes treatment - £30

Receive a FREE massage when you buy a block of 6.

Laura Randall
07976 558116

eastdevonsportsmassage@gmail.com www.eastdevonsportsmassage.com

darren peek

Ellicombe House
Cutteridge Lane ) |
Whitestone, Exeter EX4 2HE |
Tel: 07896 530640

Fax: 01392 811604

plastering contractor

plastering and rendering,

dry-lining, covin
Email: jorewer?410@hotmail co.uk ry & &

cob and lime specialist,

{not VAT registered) floor-screeds,

Please contact me for all
your carpentry and joinery
needs, i.e. doors, windows
and furniture, | will be
pleased to give you a
guotation.

damp-proofing.

mobile 07786514172
tel 01404 41211
darrenpeek2@aol.com
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WHIMPLE VICTORY HALL SUNDAY OCTOBER 25th

AN EVENING WITH LIS ALLEN
STARTS AT 7.30pm TICKETS £30 each
From Sarnia Keats:
“The ‘Vagina Dialogues’ (not sexual or Maureen Lipman) is a motivational,
empowering, inspirational and thought-provoking evening, to enjoy with
friends, sisters, aunts, mothers, daughters, grannies....us females.
(I am bringing someone from most of those categories!)
She does a similar thing for men and, if enough men are interested, she would
come back “
Lis Allen (www.lisallen.com) has a background in nursing, radio, counselling
and life-coaching.
Tickets are available from Sarnia on 01404 822224,
or online from Lis’s website.

PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT

#"There's no point in having a
mind if you can't open it or
change it" ~ Lis Allen

www.lisallen.com

Twitter: Lis_Allen
Fb: The Vagina Dialogues
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WE KNOW SOMEONE
WHO WANTS TO LIVE
IN YOUR WHIMPLE
PROPERTY

Redferns|

ASK FOR A FREE VALUATION

01404 814306

www.redfernsproperty.co.uk

nghtmove L. ZooplA.coux

Tim Wright Lee Maddicks David Drew
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Hospis

Caring in Devon

Otter Vale Friends of Hospiscare - Events

Friday October 28th

Coffee morning at St. Michael the Archangel Church in West Hill from
10.00am to 12.00noon. Christmas cards, Magpies jewellery, beads and
Christmas decorations. There will also be a raffle and various other stalls.

Saturday November 19th
Coffee Morning at The Victory Hall, Whimple from 10.00am to 12.00noon
Cakes, Christmas Cards, Magpies jewellery, raffle, gifts and books.

Saturday, November 26th

Concert by the Wyndham Singers at the United Reformed Church, Ottery St.
Mary. Please look out for posters nearer the time, when the Singers’
supporting act will be announced!

Wednesday December 7th
Light up a Life service at the Parish Church, Ottery St. Mary 7.00 p.m.
This is a moving service of remembrance at which all are welcome.

Saturday December 10th

The Choral Society will be holding its Christmas concert at St. Mary’s Church,
Ottery St. Mary. The Choral Society kindly welcome us to take a collection for
Hospiscare at this event.

Friday December 16th
Coffee morning at 1 Potters Close, West Hill, by kind invitation of
Mrs Rosemary Hudson. Please see posters for details nearer the time.

We also hope to be selling Christmas cards at the flu clinics at the Coleridge
Medical Centre in Ottery. (Sorry for mentioning Christmas so soon!)




% @n& Hair Design

For Ladies and Gentlemen

3, The Old Village Hall, West Hill Road, West Hill,
(Nr West Hill Garage)

for an appointment please call 81 491 3
or call in for free Consultation.
Our qualifications include Hairdressing NVQ 1& 2

Diplomas in: Toni & Guy advanced Technical Colouring, Colour Correction,
L’Oreal Colour Keys, Techniques 2000, Cutting and Perming.

_ DOG GROOMING

%% All aspects of dog grooming tailored to
suft your requirements

%% Clipping and hand stripping

D
(&B)
(&
g %% Holistic grooming (with essential oils) ]u LI ﬁ N WI Lso N
~ %% Pick upand drop off service avallable E I ectri cal Co ntractor
%% Micro Chipping/ Pet ID Advice
E %% Fully Insured ]
[ s Canine it ad qualfed 1 Higher Woodhayes
AN %% Warm, friendly and relaxed environment Fa rm
Ill Please callat any time for more infoor Whimple
quotation.
Alismit Tel: 01404 822641
Tel: 01404 822979
Mob: 07837593411
Home run business
3 Lees Meadow, Talaton.
Devon, EX5 25G
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WHIMPLE FRONT
ROW CLUB

New Season Continues

September’s screening was well attended and

was preceded by our AGM. The main item of note

was that Langage Farm are no longer going to be

making the more exotic ice cream flavours so we will be

looking at other local suppliers. We do our best to make

us one of the best value nights out in Whimple and aim only

to cover our costs with enough money put aside for repairs

and replacements. Ice creams are sold at roughly cost price. Soft

drinks and snacks are free (donations welcome) and it’s always Bring Your

Own alcohol. We aim to create a very cosy and friendly atmosphere and do hope to

see some new faces this year.

Whimple’s entertainment club continues throughout the Autumn, with our regular

film nights on the second Saturday of every month:

8th October, 12th November, 10th December
Our next screening is a classic thriller from 1975. For more details simply email
frontrowclub@gmail.com or look on the notice boards inside the hall.
Additionally, we have an extra special event lined up:

October 29th - a Rocky Horror Evening!

Featuring a musical cabaret, snacks and drinks

(Fancy Dress and Props Barely Optional)
We also have a Christmas event with live music to watch out for.

Membership is still only £20 for the year - you can find all the details on how to join on our
website. http://www.frontrowclub.wordpress.com
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R Fitness Pilates W )
ot | Lamb Hill
/) Garden Machinery
) o Sales e Remairs
Pilates Classes o Repairs

Small friendly class, suitable for all levels.

Functional, Strengthening,
Core based exercises.

® Q BV (7 55
West Hill Village Hall Serv U M
10AM Thursday mornings Andrew has over 20 years experience
in the garden machinery industry.
For more information contact Previously at Otter Nurseries & more
. recently at P.J.Flegg.
Julie Read on 07966 571159 FOR ALL YOUR GARDEN MACHINERY NEEDS
or email juliereadfitness@live.co.uk CALL ANDREW TODAY

01404 823100/07773 579072

Moorview Industrial Estate Straightway
Head Whimple Devon. EX5 2QT
Email: lambhillgardenmachinery@hotmail.co.uk

UNISEX HAIRDRESSERS

Advanced Colour Courses with L'Oreal and Wella
Open: Tues - Saturday: Late Night by appointment.

Free parking by kind permission of the Thirsty Farmer

TEL 01404 823400
New Inn Cross, Whimple. Devon. EX5 2TS
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Mona Diaz Ramsay |« Maintenance "
[
Interior Design . "
n Roofing, Guttering, Drainwork, n
I Painting and Decorating Plumbing,
Handmade Curtains and Blinds :: Gardening ::
Soft Furnishing and Upholstery n General Repairs and Maintenance .
Wallpaper and Fabric :: ::
Vertical, Roller and Venetian Blinds u i
. . . . No Call out charge ™
Interior Design Service I Free Estimates "
Free Home Consultation :: 24hr callout service ::
m "
n -
m "
" Tel: 01404 813253

. n
Mob: 07886552123 . 07891 1 24025 ::
www.monadiazramsay.co.uk n II
monadiazramsay@yahoo.co.uk :: [ ]
n
S R SR R R R R R R R R R R R R R N

| IR
= Andy Singing Lessons
Brooker Vocal Coaching
Monumental Mason
' Do you love singing?
wnimnle hased Would you like to find your
- voice?
it Fancy surprising a loved one with
b Traditional sing 2 ovs

Memorials
» < | HandcutlLettering

Why not give it a try - come and
have a taster lesson.

Contact Julia Green:

07779 139251/
r.green2@virgin.net

RRNRRNRNNRRNRINNRIENN

0129733290
07931322291
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SO WHO CAN BECOME A BELLRINGER?

Did you see or hear on the BBC breakfast programmes in early September, the
coverage of a survey commissioned by BBC Local Radio about recruitment of bell
ringers and the scarcity of people learning the art?

In London they instanced a magazine art editor and a professor of astrophysics - not
exactly your average Joe ! By contrast here they spoke to the lady at Chagford who
wisely said the direct invitation was a better way to recruit than all the fliers and
posters put together.

Well maybe she’s right. But everybody emphasised that church membership was
not a prerequisite. So who can become a bell ringer? Well, anybody really.
Looking around our team, several routes into the art are worth mentioning, and to
some extent our ages each reflect that...

e One proudly tells how as a lad living the other side of the country,
when his voice broke he was shunted from the choir to the belfry and
thus learned to ring.

e Another had always wanted to ring but thought that you had to be a
church member to do so until a conversation with a neighbour
enlightened her.

e A sometime Girl Guide took up bell ringing to achieve a badge that
was out of the ordinary and never looked back.

e Others learned when at school, were active bell ringers into late
twenties, then work and family filled their time until retirement and
taking it up again.

e Several learned so that the village could ‘ring in” the millennium in
2000.

Whilst it is true that about half our current ringers are regularly in the congregation
across a month and more attend occasionally, it is neither a requirement nor an
expectation to do so. Indeed we see our bell ringing as a contribution to village life
as much as calling the faithful to worship, in addition to being an enjoyable social
activity. The one requirement is availability.

We ring for service on Sundays chiefly, but other occasions through the year, and
for this we keep an updated list showing availability. The two most recent novices
made the approach themselves in conversation with established ringers here and
are now in the midst of the learning programme.

Could you be another? We would be pleased to explain how it works if you are
interested. Late October-November is the next training period so come and talk to
us - Mondays around 7.30pm or on Sundays.

Roger Algate, Tower Captain, Whimple
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Suggestions to help pets during firework season

The Autumn and winter months bring a time of explosive celebrations that can
cause terror for dogs, cats and rabbits and now is the time that pet owners could be
thinking about taking steps to prepare and protect their pet from the fear of
fireworks.

There are several things that can be done to make it as stress free as possible.

e Most dogs and cats have a favourite place to go and hide, if not you
need to create a hideaway where they can feel safe. A room that is quiet
and has minimal windows is the most suitable.

e Installing an Adaptil™ or Feliway ™ diffuser close to the refuge area may
encourage them to settle, feel relaxed and confident. This should be
done 2 - 4 weeks prior to the expected stress.

e Provide blankets for him to hide under and burrow. A woolly jumper that
has your scent on can be comforting.

e C(lose the curtains to block out flashes of light and as much of the sound
as possible.

e Take your dog out for a walk an hour before the expected stress to go to
the toilet and feed him an early evening meal to help him feel relaxed. A
meal high in carbohydrates such as pasta or rice is ideal.

e Play some background music that your dog normally hears (and doesn’t
object to!), or leave the television on.

e Offer chews and treats to your dog in his hiding place. He will then see
this hiding place as a good place to go, and he can chew on these to
relieve his tension.

e Ignore the sounds of the fireworks yourself and do not soothe or comfort
your dog. It may be difficult to do this but it is the worst thing to do. It
gives your dog the impression that there is something to be frightened of
and rewards him for being scared.

e (Cats need to be confined to the house and provided with a litter tray.

e If your pet gets particularly distressed we recommend you talk to your
vet about short acting medication. Old-fashioned sedatives have been
replaced with modern anti anxiety drugs which help treat the problem,
rather than just mask it.

e Small mammals like rabbits and guinea pigs that live outside should not
be forgotten. If possible move them into a shed or outhouse. Covering
the front of the hutch with a blanket can help cut out some of the noise
and flashes of light.

If you require any more information about helping your pet, then just call and speak
to either a Vet or Veterinary Nurse who will be happy to help.

(with thanks to Vale Vets)
44



roinwizord

blockages
jetting

CCTV surveys
repairs

lining
draintracing

pitch fibre reforming

pipe bursting

Tel: 01392 461670

Mobile: 07834 712345

www.drainwizard.co.uk

Drainage and water main solutions

e septictank/treatment
plantinstallation
soakaway problems
water leak detection
water leak repairs

moling

renewals

legal expertise for everyone

Everys has been providing quality legal expertise,
delivered professionally yet personally to families
and businesses across the region for many years.

* Family & Matrimonial

+ Conveyancing

* Employment Law

¢ Buying/Selling
Businesses

« Personal Injury No

* Property, Contract Win
& Inheritance Disputes No

* Dispute Resolution  Fee

* Tax Planning

* Licensing

* Wills, Trust & Probate
* Criminal Law

eve I’YS

solicitors

Call our Honiton team of experts on 01404 41221/43431

or visit www.everys.co.uk
Regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority
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Grandisson

FIRES, FIREPLACES,

| —

STOVES

Approved

& DECORATIVE PLASTER

FREE ADVICE AND SURVEYS
EXPERT AND QUALIFIED FITTING BY OUR OWN FULLY SKILLED TRADESMEN
VISIT OUR LARGE SHOWROOMS

GRANDISSON, 26-28 FINNIMORE IND. EST, OTTERY ST MARY, EX11 1NR
TEL: 01404 812876

Antony Taverner
Oil Fired Plumbing & Heating

Qil fired boiler service and repairs
Qil fired Aga and Rayburn service & repair
New Oil and Gas boiler installations
New Oil tank installations
Full heating installations
Full bathroom installations
All aspects of plumbing carried out
Un-vented Cylinders serviced and installed
18 years experience
Fully insured
Oftec and Gas Safe Registered

Hamelin Phone : 01404 814582
Winter's Lane Mobile : 07834903343

Ottery St Mary E-mail : antonytav@gmail.com
EX11 1BG

REGISTER
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WARTS UPDATE

Hello and welcome to all new and existing members of W.A.RT.S (Whimple
Against Rising Tariffs). Our aim is to periodically secure the services of the
cheapest oil provider to deliver to members within the EX5 Post Code. | am
pleased to report our numbers have now increased to over 230 households.

PLEASE BE AWARE:

We are unable to quote an advanced ‘price per litre’ as the number of drops
ordered on the day PLUS the price per litre on the day determines the end price on
that particular day. However, we can assure you, past experience tells us that our
prices have consistently beaten any individual household prices over the past 10
years.

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:

MONDAY 31/10/16

We kindly remind you that:

ALL ORDERS FOR OIL SHOULD BE PLACED AT LEAST ONE WEEK BEFORE THE
ORDER DATE!

(The minimum order is 500 litres. Please allow a further 10 days for delivery)

All existing (and potential new) members with access to e-mail may contact
Graham Batten with their order/*registration at gkbatten@btinternet.com .

*Registration must include name, address with postcode and telephone number.

DISCOUNTED BOILER SERVICING

We are very pleased to inform all members that there will be NO CHANGE TO
THE PRICES first offered in 2011. These prices continue on in 2016 !!

The format for booking your service remains the same:-
A choice of every 2nd or 3rd Monday each month.
The cost is £66 plus parts for a non-Condensing

Boiler (no VAT is charged) WARTS
£71 plus parts for Condensing Boiler (no VAT :Ir""F k
is charged). ke
(Still very good prices against the norm of £85 to

£90 plus parts and VAT in some cases).

)
e

o £ - T X
S U /e &
Place your order with Graham at:- gkbatten@btinternet.com
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INSPIRING WOMEN

What a lovely summer and the Whimple W.I. has been as busy as ever. Several of
our ladies provided cakes and assisted with refreshments at a warm and sunny
Village Day in early July.

At our July meeting Julia Green encouraged us all to “sing away our stress”, even if
we didn’t have any. There was much audience participation in this activity and no
doubt everyone finished an enjoyable evening feeling very refreshed and totally
‘chilled out'.

There have been 3 trips to the Manor Pavilion Theatre in Sidmouth over the last 3
months, which were well supported (including a husband or two). Two of the
performances were comedies and one a murder mystery, all brilliantly acted.
Everyone enjoyed all the performances and no doubt we will be organising more
visits in the future.

As usual there was no formal meeting in August.
Instead we held our annual Garden Party at Bradcott
House and our grateful thanks to Ann and Peter for
opening up their lovely home and garden to us yet
again. It was a beautiful sunny afternoon, attended by
a large number of our members, many of whom
provided delicious cakes and sandwiches. We also
celebrated the 95" birthday of Anne Hardcastle, our
longest serving member (as she said, for more years
than she can remember!). Much to her surprise we
presented her with a card, flowers and birthday cake,
along with the usual musical rendition! A thoroughly
enjoyable afternoon was had by all.

A Social Skittles evening is set for the 30 September and a team has been entered
for the County Competition at a date to be arranged. Fingers crossed we do better
than last year, when we were knocked out in the first round - get practicing ladies!

So far this year we have had several new members join, but there is always room for
more. Please contact our Secretary Ann Bowden on 823450 if you are interested in
joining Whimple WI.

Barbara Ackland
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DC CARPENTERS & BUILDING SERVICES

‘)Nng we infraduce awr sercices..

Loft Conversion Specialist * Extensions * General Maintenance

Kitchens - Designed. Supplied & Installed * Carpentry & Joinery *
Timber, Laminate & Tiled Flooring * Decking. Fencing & Sheds *
Listed Buildings Renovations * Driveway Gates

TEL: 01404 822126 * MOB: 07980 889968
www.dccarpenters.co.uk  david@dccarpenters.co.uk

Ae)mce‘bomg)wgntofbewmh

What business do I have

-t h in the woods if I am thinking of
e | f I something out of the woods?
n l I Thoreau

gardener

Mindful maintenance of Mindful planting schemes:

the garden you have transforming your desire into a design

created that works for its purpose

Mindful of your current Mindful of the

wishes for your garden environment

Mindful attention Mindful of

to special plants biodiversity ....giving you peace of mind

For more information contact Elaine Nicholas 07917386254 elaine@danublue.org.uk
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Over 65’s Christmas Party
Help needed

The Over 65’s Christmas Party is a Whimple tradition that goes back for many
years. This year it will be held again on Friday 2nd December but we could do with
some help. If you can spare some time that evening, or are willing to help with
preparations beforehand, it would be very much appreciated. For example we
need help with:

1. Helping in the kitchen

Waiting at tables

Making soup at home —ingredients supplied.

Roasting Potatoes which will be supplied.

Transport providers for those coming but without a means of getting there.

ik

Please contact Gill Down on 823157.

Otter Produce

Chimneys
Wood Burners
Fires

Quality fresh fruit & vegetables

Swept, Installed, Repaired,
Lined and Built
"All your chimney needs”

Alf Butler
Tel: 01404 811843

A fully insured and HETAS
registered Company




*THIS IS YOUR INVITATION*
OVER 65’s PARTY
Friday 2nd December 2015
7.00pm for 7.30pm at the Victory Hall

The Ladies of Whimple Village invite the Villagers of Whimple who are over 65
years of age (before the end of November 2016) to the Christmas Party.
Please could you complete the form below, cut it out and either leave for me to

collect from the box that will be made available at Whimple Stores, or send it to me,
by Friday 18th November.

To: Gill Down
Sunnybank
Church Road
Hand and Pen
Whimple
EX5 2TG

Name(s)

Address

Tel. No

Email (if you have one)

Are you able to make your way to and from the Party  YES/NO
(please delete as appropriate)
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WHIMPLE, EXETER. DEVON TELEPHONE: 01404 822584

i

A
\

1 ““SVHIMPLE * «

PRIMARY SCHOOL

It's hard to believe that the summer is behind us and we are already weeks into the
autumn term. We welcome 13 new children into Reception and several other
children in classes across the school.

Fantastic Fridays!

We will be starting our new Friday afternoon curriculum this half term. The children
will be organised in their year groups and will cycle through the activities. The aim of
our Friday curriculum is:

. To promote the school’s 6Rs - Responsibility, Resilience,
Respect, Reasoning, Reflecting and Resourcefulness, in both the
inside and outside environment.

. To enable children to learn to manage risk.

. To equip children with the skills to undertake problem solving
activities.

° To enable children to work as part of a team, showing respect
for everyone’s ideas and challenging where ideas can be
improved.

. To further broaden the school’s curriculum.

° To show our commitment to the place of the creative arts in
primary education.

. To promote mental health and wellbeing through ‘mindful’
activities.

. To promote respect for the environment.

. To equip children with practical skills

If you are free on Friday afternoon, can make a commitment of a half term and
would be interested in helping with any of our activities please let us know via the
Office.
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Whimple School Needs You!
-

There is a vacancy for a Parent Governor at Whimple School.

Later in the year there will be other roles to fill including Community Governors, and
we always welcome volunteers as Associate Governors at any time.

In order to strengthen the Governing Body we particularly need people with
business skills such as an understanding of financial reporting, knowledge of the
education system or expertise in health and safety.

We also need representatives of the Whimple Community.
If you are interested in joining the School Governors please contact me:-
Maria Wallis on 823992 or email me at maria.wallis@tiscali.co.uk

°L gilbertstephens.

SOLICITORS

For friendly cost effective legal and financial
services for you, your family and your business

* Residential Property * Personal Injury

* Wills Probate & Trusts e Family & Mediation

e Company & Commercial * Employment

* Business Sales & Purchases * Financial & Investment Services
e Landlord & Tenant e Licensing

www.gilbertstephens.co.uk
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Country Cakes.

il

=

Delicious home made cakes, made to |

order.
All sizes and flavours available.

Cup Cakes to Celebration Cakes

Tea-time Cakes to Christmas Cakes

Various dietary requirements
catered for.

Il Please call Samantha to discuss your
requirements on Tel 517018

e

Goods from the Woods
Bespoke Timber Buildings
&

Timber Products

Traditionally made timber frame buildings-garden rooms-
summerhouses-garages -greenhouses-conservatories. Made
to order internal/external doors, gates, seating and more..

Built to last,
quality timber products tailored to meet your requirements.

——

for more info visit

www.goodsfromthewoods.co.uk

Whimple, Devon —~—tel. 07811 670 967

KILN-DRIED HARDWOOD LOGS

IDEAL FOR OPEN FIRES AND WOODBURNING STOVES

Beech - Birch - Ash - Sycamore - Oak - etc
Free sticks with every load

For Helpful Advice and Prompt Deliveries
Telephone Exmouth (01395) 277242




PETER SALTER A.IRTE.
MOBILE MOTOR ENGINEER

(Member Institute of Road Transport Engineers)

Servicing & M.O.T. Preparation
Engine Overhauls & Bodywork Welding

Cars & Commercial Vehicles

Telephone: Whimple (01404) 823054

EASTERBROOR,
EATON LTD

Chartered Accountants-Registered Auditors

p ., Relax!......let us take care of all your Taxation,
Accountancy and Business affairs.

For a free mitial consultation, contact us at
8 Jesu Street, Ottery St. Mary, EX11 1EU

Tel: 01404 812555

Email: advice@ee-osm.co.uk
Web: www.easterbrooks.co.uk
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¥ THE BIG COLYTON
ART SHOW

THE BIG COLYTON &, = .

ART SHOW

~v.thebigcolytonartshow.co.uk

o0

 GRAMMAR SCHOOL, COLYFORD |

A R e

Following the highly successful inaugural show which raised
£11,000 for vital science facilities at the school, the second
Big Colyton Art Show promises to be equally as successful.
Featuring artworks by a selection of the finest artists, jewellers
and ceramicists from across the region.

Internationally acclaimed artist Charlie O'Sullivan is Patron
for the second year running and Marine House at Beer and
Brook Gallery have a range of their best selling artists exhibiting.

The event features an exhibition, online catalogue, shop, cafe, working artists,
student art, art trail, postcard raffle and a prize draw

Raising vital funds for the school’s appeal Space4Science.
Platinum Sponsors: A&O Financial Advisors, Plymouth University and Specsavers, Bridport.

00@btinternet.com or Sara Bor sara.bor@btconnect.com www.thebigcolytonartshow.co.uk
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ions in Whimple

Organisat

Whimple Parish Council (whimpleparishcouncil@gmail.com)

Chairman: John Griffiths

Clerk: Gerri Turner,

St. Mary’s Church

Parish Priest: Chris Martin

Impact Cell: Helen Bowker

Devon County Councillor (www.peterbowden.org.uk)
Peter Bowden

East Devon Councillor

Peter Bowden

823480
823385

822427
823193

823450

823450

Whimple Primary School (admin@whimple-primary.devon.sch.uk)

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Jessop
Chair of Governors: Maria Wallis
Whimple History Society
Chairman: David Rastall
Secretary: Roger Smith
Whimple Mothers Union
Margaret Burrough

Whimple Pre-School & Toddler Group (whimplepreschool.weebly.com)
822363
Information: Jo Sibley 07794 652549 or admin@whimplepreschool.com

Chair: Cathy Culshaw

Whimple Womens Institute

Secretary: Ann Bowden

Whimple Over Sixties Club

Chairman: Arthur Iball

Secretary: Beryl Iball

Whimple Recreation Trust

Knowle Cross Sports Ground: Roger Smith
Whimple Village Produce Association.
Vice Chairman, Paul Wilson

Whimple Football Club

Chairman: Ian Stephenson Secretary: Julian Johnson
Whimple Tennis Club

Secretary: Roddy Bridge

Treasurer: Marianne Randall

Whimple Cricket Club

Booking Secretary: Jonathon Silk
Whimple Victory Hall

Chair: Maria Wallis

Secretary: Dennis Calver

Booking Sec: Ali Tierney

Whimpletons

Cathy Bartlett-Horwood

Wasters of Whimple

Jenny Sanders

Alison Betts

St. Mary's Bellringers

Captain: Roger Algate

Whimple Scout Group

Group Scout Leader (and Marquee Booking): Alex Spry
Whimple Book Group

Tanya Mooney

Whimple Table Tennis Club

Chris Beer
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822584
823992

822486
822244

822257

823450

822905
822905

822244
822744
822639

822057
822025

822389
823992
823660
822724
823944

823015
823967

822480
822844

823326

07787 544192



WN104

The Whimple News Team

Editor

Ed Hitchcock 823194

Production

Bob Scanlan 822262
bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk

Sally Wilde 823246

Delivery, Advertising and Community Diary

Ed Hitchcock 823194
edhitch@btinternet.com

Treasurer

Miles Leonard 822415

sVALE »

veterinary group

Honiton

Cullompton
01884 01404
35558 44095
Tiverton Uffculme
01884 01884

258585 www.valeveterinarygroup.co.uk 841317

24 hour Emergency Service
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Hall & Scott

ESTATE AGENTS

Hall and Scott Estate Agents are proud to offer a friendly professional
service which enables us to give your property maximum coverage in
order to achieve the best possible price in the current market.

Whimple remains a firm favourite with our applicants, because of the
beautiful surroundings and quality properties it has to offer.

Call us in confidence for a free market valuation on 01404 812000

Superb full colour details.

Advertising in the Midweek Herald, Express & Echo, Western Morning
News & Property Platform.

Double fronted property showroom and Internal Viewing Gallery.
Prominent Sale Boards

Accompanied viewings (if required) and feedback.

All properties on the UK’s No 1 website www.rightmove.co.uk & also
www.primelocation.com plus our website www.hallandscott.co.uk
Take your property to London at our associated Park Lane office.
Members of The Guild of Professional Estate Agents.

The Largest Residential Letting Department in Ottery St Mary.
Telephone: 01404 814040

€ rightmovecou S

The UK’s number one property website N

15 BROAD STREET * OTTERY ST MARY * DEVON * EX11 1BY

Tel: 01404 812000

Website: www.hallandscott.co.uk




Dominic, Paddy and the Team at The New Fountain Inn welcome
you to a traditional free-house village pub

Featuring a variety of the finest real ales from the south-west

A fantastic menu of freshly produced food using locally sourced
ingredients creatively prepared by our chefs

Saturday breakfasts from 9.30 am — 2.00 pm
Lunchtime and evening meals available every day (except Monday)

Chat with us about private parties, events or wakes

Take away food available: please order at the bar or by phone

For our latest offers call us on 01404 822350
or visit us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/thenewfountaininn




